
Si desea esta información en español 

llame al 676-6456 

OFFICE HOURS 

Main Office:  7:00 - 3:30 

Attendance:  7:30  - 3:00 

CONTACT US 

Main Office: 360-676-6446 

ScooP 
The Sunnyland 

SUNNYLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL ω нулл JAMES STREET, BELLINGHAM WA 98225 ω осл-стс-сппс 
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January 2019 
Upcoming Dates 

 

¶ Jan 9, PTA Meeting 

5:30-6:30 

¶ Jan 11, Pacific    

Science Center 

Gym 

¶ Jan 14, Fire drill 

¶ Jan 18, MLK               

Assembly 8:30am 

¶ Jan 21 NO SCHOOL 

MLK Day 

 

  

1  >>  SUNNYLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

Happy New Year Sunnyland Families! 

I love January – March in the school year!   Communities are created in classrooms, students 

are familiar with the 7 habits and practice applying them, students have background 

knowledge in content and expectations, and staff really get into the thick of the learning with 

their learners.   Many academic and social gains happen during the time period and the growth 

seems to appear right before our eyes. It is such an exciting phase of the year! 

Students are beginning to set their WIGs (Wildly Important Goals) in their academic areas in 

class.   Each grade level may have a slightly different approach to their goal setting and goal 

recording.   Please check in with your child later this month to talk about what goals they have 

set as their WIGs. 

We have two assemblies coming up this month.   The Pacific Science Center will be here on  

Friday, January 11th at 8am for a whole school assembly and each classroom will do some     

investigation with the Pacific Science Center staff throughout the day.  On Friday, January 18th 

we will be celebrating the legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr with an assembly at 8:20. 

While we are focused in the present moment of working with you and your children, we have 

received information that Sunnyland will no longer be a Title 1 school beginning in the 2019-

2020 school year. There is a threshold of 40% students receiving free and reduced lunch to 

qualify for these federal funds and Sunnyland has dropped to 38%.  Title 1 is not the only     

support that Sunnyland receives and is just one piece of the budgeting puzzle.  We still have 

support for families and students and we will still be the same caring school community.            

WeΩre grateful every day for the opportunity to work with your children and families!  DonΩt 

hesitate to let me know if you have any questions or comments. 

lynn.heimsoth@bellinghamschools.org      360-676-6446 

mailto:lynn.heimsoth@bellinghamschools.org




 

 

 

 

 

     Sunnyland Elementary                                             

 sunnylandlions 

ATTENDANCE 

 

Who do you call to clear your childôs attendance? 

   Mrs. Toni Ladner at 360-676-6446 , option 1 or 

   email,  toni.ladner@bellinghamschools.org 

   

When do I call? 

¶    The day or night before and leave a message. 

¶    The day of your childôs absence or the next day 

           after receiving the auto call. 

¶    Can send a note next day. 

 

District Requirements? 

Absences must be excused within 48 hours 

Sunnyland PTA Officers for 2018-19 

ptasunnyland@gmail.com 

 

Co-President – Jen Warolin    360-927-4630  jenwarolin@hotmail.com 

Co-President-Ann Boustead    214-564-5201  sboustead@gmail.com 

VP of Extracurricular Activities-Van Dartt   503-966-1267  vanndartt@gmail.com 

Vice President-Megan Porter    801-319-3366  megan.leigh.porter@gmail.com 

Treasurer-Pat Kelly      360-325-5296  patmara@mac.com 

Secretary-Sandy Brenton    360-485-8963  sandyhakola@gmail.com  

https://www.brandsoftheworld.com/logo/like-us-on-facebook?original=1
mailto:ptasunnyland@gmail.com
mailto:jenwarolin@hotmail.com
mailto:sboustead@gmail.com
mailto:vanndartt@gmail.com
mailto:megan.leigh.porter@gmail.com
mailto:patmara@mac.com
mailto:sandyhakola@gmail.com


 

Dear Families, 

With the change of seasons, itôs time to plan ahead for winter weather and how it may affect our schools. 

This message will help you: 

¶ update your contact information 

¶ find information on weather communications, and 

¶ find your snow bus route if your child rides the bus. 

 Depending on conditions (which could include snow, flooding, power outages, etc.), school could: 

¶ close for the day 

¶ open two hours late with regular bus routes or snow bus routes 

¶ open on time with snow bus routes. 

How can I get weather/emergency information? 

Any changes to the school schedule are usually announced by 6 a.m., and we use a variety of methods to keep       
families informed:  

Alerts: To receive email, phone, and/or text alerts, set your communication preferences on the Skylert tab within        
Skyward Family Access. (Need help? go here for step-by-step directions or contact 360-676-6520.) Please note:           
You may select a phone call ñearly a.m.ò option, but we do not plan to use the call feature for this school year to        
increase the speed of our communications. 

¶ Tune to local media: 790 AM, 96.5 FM, 104.1 FM or Seattle media. 

¶ Check bellinghamschools.org 

¶ Check @BhamSD on Twitter or @bellinghamschools on Facebook 

¶ Call 360-676-6400 for a recorded message. 

¶ Call 360-647-6815 for a message translated in Espa¶ol, ʨʫʩʩʢʠʡ, t²nh tַ and Punjabi. 

What is a snow route and how can I find it? 

If your child rides the bus to school, please check bellinghamschools.org/snow-routes to find out your familyôs snow 
bus route. A snow bus route (or snow route) is a modified bus route that generally runs on main roads rather than side 
streets or through neighborhoods. If snow routes are in effect, students must catch their bus at alternate stops. We 
have found that bus ridership is low on snow route days, so our snow bus routes run on main, well-traveled roads 
to increase the likelihood that we can keep school open (and reduce the need for snow make-up days).  

During a weather event, please review Bellingham Public Schools weather communications carefully to determine if 
snow bus routes are in effect for the morning only or for the morning and afternoon routes. It is the responsibility of   
families to know their snow route bus stop and help your children know where to go.  

If your child is in grades K-5, your Return Home Plan you set in place at the start of the school year also applies for a 
snow route. Please make arrangements to ensure the safety of your child at snow route stops. 

Lastly, we encourage you to be prepared at home. Sites such as takewinterbystorm.org and The Red Cross provide      
valuable preparedness tips. 

Wishing you a safe fall and winter! 

And a quick reminder regarding summer vacation plans: Please remember to avoid making vacation or summer 
plans during the week of June 17-21, 2019 or you may miss the final days of school and/or end-of-the-year activities.            
Currently, the last day of school is Friday, June 14 with two make-up days built in for Monday, June 17 and Tuesday, 
June 18, according to our school calendar and teachersΩ collective bargaining agreement. If additional make-up days 
are necessary, other options will be discussed, including extending school into the week of June 17. 

Esta es informaci·n sobre la educaci·n de su hijo/a. Solicite traducci·n o interpretaci·n gratis si necesita 
al 360-676-6456. 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/rX5Sl8SSffjCA0819YZtYw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRdxLNzP0RRaHR0cHM6Ly9iZWxsaW5naGFtc2Nob29scy5vcmcvYWJvdXQvZGVwYXJ0bWVudHMvY29tbXVuaWNhdGlvbnMtY29tbXVuaXR5L3NreWxlcnQvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAPN_41sJkXyFUiRMaWxsaWFuLkhhcnJpc0BiZWxsaW5naGFt
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/ag-Z9PcmSSHJDm0BZHoGyA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRdxLNzP0QiaHR0cHM6Ly90d2l0dGVyLmNvbS9iaGFtc2Q_bGFuZz1lblcHc2Nob29sbUIKAADzf-NbCZF8hVIkTGlsbGlhbi5IYXJyaXNAYmVsbGluZ2hhbXNjaG9vbHMub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/0noDrHqo83wUp-Tc5zJAkw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRdxLNzP0QraHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZmFjZWJvb2suY29tL2JlbGxpbmdoYW1zY2hvb2xzL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKAADzf-NbCZF8hVIkTGlsbGlhbi5IYXJyaXNAYmVsbGluZ2hhbXNjaG9vbHMub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/l2SliXgLsPp6iPk5_ELmYw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRdxLNzP0RcaHR0cDovL2JlbGxpbmdoYW1zY2hvb2xzLm9yZy9mYW1pbGllcy9zY2hvb2wtZGF5LWluZm9ybWF0aW9uL2J1cy10cmFuc3BvcnRhdGlvbi9zbm93LXJvdXRlcy9XB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAA83_jWwmRfIVSJExpbGxpYW4uSGFycmlz
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/ywxIXtv54XhYv2tpZBtTPw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRdxLNzP0QdaHR0cDovL3Rha2V3aW50ZXJieXN0b3JtLm9yZy9XB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAA83_jWwmRfIVSJExpbGxpYW4uSGFycmlzQGJlbGxpbmdoYW1zY2hvb2xzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/bkKWbRnN-SevPD0CtjOWiw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRdxLNzP0RNaHR0cDovL3d3dy5yZWRjcm9zcy5vcmcvZ2V0LWhlbHAvcHJlcGFyZS1mb3ItZW1lcmdlbmNpZXMvdHlwZXMtb2YtZW1lcmdlbmNpZXNXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAA83_jWwmRfIVSJExpbGxpYW4uSGFycmlzQGJlbGxpbmdoYW1zY2hv


 

Required Notification: CitizenΩs Complaint Process:  

It is a requirement that we inform families of the formal complaint process for resolving issues of violation of a Title I Federal 

regulation. If you have a concern with Title I services and/or regulations we encourage you to contact your child's Title I teach-

ing team, your school's principal and/or the district's Title I office (676-6542). You can also access the Citizen's Complaint Pro-

cess through the Office of the Superintendent of Public Instruction (OSPI) in Olympia. Forms are available in the office and the 

links below have all of the information for filing a complaint through OSPI.  

Links for citizenΩs complaints should be place on Title I documents for parents and community  

http://www.k12.wa.us/TitleI/ CitizenComplaintFederalPrograms.aspx  

http://www.k12.wa.us/TitleI/CitizenComplaintOSPI.aspx 

    Check out 

Cooking with Common Threads 
 

 

 
 

Happy New Year! As your Common Threads AmeriCorps Food Educator, Iôm here 
to help grow good eaters, seed-to-table! This month, our student chefs will learn to 
prepare a Borscht, a tasty soup with beets, carrots, cabbage and more! If youôre 
interested in volunteering, please contact me: Sara@commonthreadsfarm. For 
more information, please visit www.commonthreadsfarm.org 

 

Sick and Injured Students 

If your child becomes sick or injured at school, we need to have an emergency contact on file who can 
pick them up.  We do not have the facilities to house ill and injured students and these students should 
not be returned to class or sent home on the bus.  This is for the safety of them and other students. 

Check your emergency contacts and make sure one of them is available to pick up your child if needed. 

Keep your child home if they have: 

¶ Fever of 100 degrees or more-students need to be fever-free for 24 hours (without using fever         
reducing medication) before returning to school.   

¶ Vomiting or Diarrhea-students need to stay home 24 hours after last vomiting/diarrhea. 

¶ Strep Throat-Students need to stay home for 24 hours after the first antibiotic is begun. 

¶ Vaccine Preventable Diseases (Whooping Cough, Chicken  Pox (Varicella), Measles or Mumps)-See a 
healthcare provider and do not return to school until your healthcare provider says your child is no 
longer contagious. 

Thank you for helping us keep all our students safe and healthy! 

http://www.k12.wa.us/TitleI/
http://www.k12.wa.us/TitleI/CitizenComplaintOSPI.aspx
http://www.commonthreadsfarm.org/


Do you want to 

 
    Here is how to sign up! 

Go to our Sunnyland.bellinghamschools.org under the Families Tab, then click on Volunteer  

Application.  

              OR 

Go to Bellinghamschools.org. Top of screen in dark grey click on Community, then Volunteer Programs. 

Scroll half way down page to Application Process and Instructions, then click on the online application. 

 

If you have any questions or require assistance, please contact Jennifer Gaer, Volunteer Coordinator at 360-
676-6400 x6848 or email Jennifer.gaer@bellinghamschools.org. 

 

Non-English Speaking Families:  For translation assistance, please contact Beck Vela at 360-676-6456 or 
email Rebecca.Velahaley@bellinghamschools.org. 

 

Thank you SO much for volunteering!! 

 

 
 
 

JANUARY HARVEST OF THE MONTH  

are Apples! 




